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The parties to this submission recognise that many people with chronic illness, such as HIV, use 
cannabis as a complementary therapy to assist with pain relief, appetite loss and nausea. This use is 
supported by research which shows the effectiveness of cannabis in dealing with these issues. 
Decriminalisation of personal use for medical purposes would have benefits such as enabling a more 
open discussion with medical practitioners about the risks and benefits of use, and enabling  open 
provision of reliable information to consumers that may reduce harms through paths for less harmful 
methods of consumption. We also believe that some form of allowance for personal medical use would 
allow consumers more control over issues such as strength, purity and method of production. We 
recommend that the four year clinical trial of medical cannabis proposed by the 1999 NSW Drug Summit 
be undertaken immediately alongside the decriminalisation of cannabis for personal medical use. 












